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 SEPTEMBER 2015 MEETING
Minute of the Meeting held at 1900 hours on Thursday 3 September 2015, in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School.

Present
Dr Alistair Crozier, Parent Member, Chair

Mr Kenny Lee, Parent Member, Vice Chair

Mrs Fiona Morgan, Parent Member/Treasurer

Mrs Averil Anderson, Parent Member
Mrs Gwen Farquharson, Parent Member

Mrs Shona Geekie, Parent Member

Mrs Gail McBride, Parent Member

Mrs Sarah McFarlane, Parent Member
Mrs Linda Oliphant, Parent Member
Mrs Lesley Ritchie, Parent Member

Mrs Amanda Robertson, Parent Member

Mrs Rebecca Taylor, Parent Member
Mrs Dorothy Wilson, Parent Member
Apologies
Mrs Fiona Dalziel, Staff Member

In Attendance
Mr Donald Currie, Head Teacher, Adviser to Parent Council

Mr Rodger Hill, Service Manager, Schools and Learning (for item 035/15)
Mr Gerry McGrady, Support Services Manager
Miss Stephanie Sturrock, School Captain

Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary

Dr A Crozier in the Chair
	032/15
NOTE OF GENERAL MEETING OF 26 MAY 2015
The Minute of the General Meeting held on 26 May 2015 was approved.
033/15
ACTION POINTS UPDATE

Noted.
034/15
MATTERS ARISING

a) Parent Council information on website
Mr D Currie reported upon the website being in a semi-updated state. Whilst Mr G McGrady had responsibility, the Council reserved the decision on content, but there were problems which should be resolved within a short timescale.
The Parent Council section would be included in the “About our School “category.

In response to a suggestion by Mrs A Robertson, Mr D Currie advised that it would be possible to include a calendar of events, for which he would welcome relevant contributions.

A suggestion by Mrs D Wilson that a list of school based clubs be included was endorsed.

b) Uniform proposals update
Mr D Currie advised of the success of the school uniform initiative which had resulted in the achievement of 75% of pupils wearing blazers, with good support from the Parent Council members and parents in general. However, there was some resistance from the pupil fraternity, and he considered that if they can be brought to comply, it would be indicative of likely compliance over other issues..
In response to comment from Mr K Lee over issues of supply, Mr D Currie advised of remedial action to avoid recurrence. There had been problems over Tesco not having a larger size of blazer, and Academy Ltd tending to be expensive, and charging for delivery.

Mrs R Taylor enquired of arrangements for the wearing of jackets in school in winter, to which Mr D Currie advised that sufficient temperature maintenance in the premises should negate the need for such attire.
c) Confusius Hub
Mr D Currie reported upon a meeting having been held with the institute that was promoting the Chinese language, and, subsequently, the school application, with associated funding, had been successful.
There was a Manadrin language speaker among the staff, and negotiations were being held over resource availability.

There was a likelihood that Carlogie Primary School could become involved.
035/15
33 PERIOD WEEK PROPOSALS
Mr R Hill, Service Manager, Schools and Learning, provided a presentation and advised that he was consulting with the parent councils and teaching staff prior to proceeding to wider public consultation including pupils as part of phase 2. He had received positive responses at date.
In essence, there would be an increase in the availability of time for teaching and learning, as form time accounted for 10% of time. It was intended to submit an agreed proposal to the elected members in November, with implementation from commencement of the next session. 
The options were to have 3 long and 2 short days, or a 4.5 day week

Responding to a query from Dr A Crozier, Mr R Hill advised that negotiations were being held with Tayside Contracts over the proposed changes of hours, but that teaching staff, in general, were not in favour of an 0845 start to the school day, nor variance over lunchtime.
Alterations to end of school times would necessitate negotiations with bus providers.

Many Scottish Councils had adopted the model.

Mrs D Wilson suggested that form time be allocated to subjects of greatest need, to which Mr R Hill advised that, mathematically, the proposal carried the greatest advantages. He added that the exercise was not concerned with savings, and of no intention to reduce teaching complements. This was a Scottish Government initiative, and that the Council was obliged to maintain teacher levels or face financial penalties.
Mrs A Robertson had reservations over the viability of lunchtime clubs being held within  shorter lunch breaks, to which Mr R Hill advised of this being open to negotiation.

Dr A Crozier considered the Parent Council members did not consider form time to be an effective use of time, and would welcome any initiative to enhance pupil learning.
036/15
ELECTION OF PARENT COUNCIL OFFICE BEARERS
The following members were elected for the 2015/16 session: 
Chair - Dr A Crozier, proposed by Mrs A Robertson, seconded by Mrs G McBride

Vice Chair - Mr K Lee, proposed by Dr A Crozier, seconded by Mrs R Taylor

Treasurer – Mrs F Morgan, proposed by Dr A Crozier, seconded by Mr K Lee

Mr M Finlayson was agreeable to continue as Secretary.

Mr D Currie would advise of staff members in due course.
037/15
SCHOOL CAPTAINS
Mr D Currie spoke of the introduction of four school houses, each with a captain, and introduced Miss S Sturrock, captain, who described the election procedure.

The Captains were:

Miss Rebecca Cook

Miss Joanna Flynn

Mr Brendan Kelly

Miss Stephanie Sturrock

Mr D Currie advised of a review of the prefect system whereby they were obliged to apply for their positions, which engendered a realisation of real life.

Each prefect had designated duties.

Miss S Sturrock reported upon Voluntary Action Angus having provided a presentation on the Saltire Awards.

038/15
DATES OF MEETINGS
Dates were agreed as follows:
3 November 2015

3 February 2016

9 May 2016 

7 September 2016 (AGM)

039/15
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Correspondence received since the previous meeting was noted.

040/15
20:20 VISION

Mr D Currie invited the members to participate in a meeting to be held on 17 September to discuss the 20:20 Vision, which he hoped would be facilitated by a parent, and be an initiative that would be parent, rather than staff, driven.
041/15
CARNOUSTIE ACHIEVERS

Mr K Lee appealed for members to assist with the adjudication panel, and a number of duties at the ceremony to be held on 27 October, and welcomed suggestions of who should conduct the opening, which had been a former pupil on past occasions. The opening speech would include a request for donations, which would also be included in the programme.
It was proposed that sixth year pupils should organise a raffle, with donations being received from the Parent Council members.

042/15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged to be held in the Conference Room, Carnoustie High School, on Tuesday 3 November at 1900 hours.
Malcolm J B Finlayson

CHSPC
15 October 2015
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